
Slavic Linguistics Society 

MINUTES from the business meeting, 11 June 2008, at the Third SLS conference, The 

Ohio State University, Columbus, OH (USA). 

1. The meeting convened at 5:30 with approximately 45 members in attendance. It was 

conducted by Steven Franks. 

2. The Ohio State organizers were thanked for putting together an excellent meeting and general 

satisfaction with the way SLS has taken off was expressed. 

3. The question was then raised of where to hold next year's meeting. Franks presented an offer 

to host SLS 2009 from the University of Zadar, with co-sponsorship by the Institute of Croatian 

Language and Linguistics in Zagreb. It was voted to accept this offer. Likely dates for the 

meeting are 3-6 September 2009 (Labor Day being 7 September). An offer from the University 

of Chicago to host SLS 2010 was also presented and it was similarly voted to accept this 

proposal. Given the high level of participation by Europeans and the international nature of SLS, 

support was expressed for the emerging pattern of alternating between the United States and 

Europe. 

4. Franks made appeal to members to support JSL by submitting papers or reviews, as well as 

Reflections or In Memoriam pieces. He has a graduate assistant to manage new JSL and/or SLS 

projects and asked for proposals. E-mail along these lines will be sent to the general society 

membership. 

5. Gilbert Rappaport made a presentation about the status of the web site, explained the password 

system for using the list, and requested suggestions for sprucing the site up, adding new links, 

and updating information about the society. 

6. Daniel Collins expressed a concern for involving undergraduates in our activities and there 

was general agreement that this is a valuable goal. 

7. Financial issues of various sorts were discussed. George Fowler said there were about 100 

paid memberships, but this includes the approximately 30 new members generated by SLS 2008 

as well as institutional JSL subscriptions. Since Rappaport reported approximately 450 

subscribers to the electronic list, this means only about 15% of interested individuals are actually 

paying the $20-$40 for membership. An appeal to electronic list subscribers will go out soon. 

8. It was decided that an "SLS Fund" would be established, so that individuals and institutions 

could make donations that could be used to help organize SLS meetings, assist individuals in 

need to become members and/or attend the meetings, and eventually to support more creative 

enterprises, such as awarding small grants for research and other SLS-related projects. Franks 

will look into setting this up through the Indiana University Foundation in such a way that 

donations to it will be deductible from taxes, at least for donors in the U.S. Initial donations will 

be actively sought. 



9. The need for some kind of "executive board" was raised, in order to manage this fund and, in 

general, deal with SLS matters as the society defines itself over the next few years. A board was 

approved with the following membership:  

 Daniel Collins (OSU) 

 Steven Franks (IU) 

 Frank Gladney (Illinois, emeritus) 

 Lenore Grenoble (Chicago) 

 Gilbert Rappaport (Texas).  

Franks and Rappaport will have two year terms; Collins, Gladney, and Grenoble will have three 

year terms. At the SLS 2010 business meeting two new individuals will then be elected to serve 

three year terms (and in all likelihood its structure will be revisited at that point). 

10. Also discussed at the meeting more broadly was the desire of SLS to cooperate (and not 

compete) with such sister organizations as AATSEEL and LSA, as well as regular conference 

series such as FASL, FDSL, FASSBL, SCLA, GLiP and so forth, not to mention various ad hoc 

conferences. We actively solicit ideas in this area. 


